
From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome back to all our students for second term.  We hope 

that all families enjoyed a happy Easter and that students 

have had a refreshing term break.  We finished last term 

with a special Easter Liturgy House groups.  As a church, we 

continue to celebrate the feast or Easter over the next few 

weeks.   

 

Last week we celebrated ANZAC Day with a ritual in Tutor 

Group.  We also welcome back today the class of 1972 and 

Parade Veterans for a luncheon ahead of the 1st XI Football 

and 1st XVIII AFL games.  We also celebrate the Bedford 

Madden Shield – the annual 1st XVIII AFL game between St 

Bernard’s and Parade College.  Old Boy, Lieutenant Colonel 

David Millie, MBE (Ret.) is the guest speaker.   

 

David Millie graduated from the Royal Military College, 

Duntroon in 1959 and served in infantry, aviation and 

training units prior to service in Vietnam with the Australian 

Army Training Team Vietnam in 1968-1969.  For much of 

this time he was allocated for duty with U.S. Army Advisory 

Team 19 in Quang Tri province, the northernmost province 

of South Vietnam. 

 

As Parade College celebrates 151 years, we remember that 

Old Paradians fought and died in each major campaign and 

there are many Old Paradians serving in Australia’s armed 

forces today.  We remember in a particular way those that 

served in the 1st and 2nd World War and the Vietnam Wars in  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

the Honour Boards in the Hickey Foyer.  The chief architect of 

the first ANZAC Day solemn service was actually an Anglican 

priest, Canon David John Garland, who pictured an “All Souls’ 

Day for Australia” in 1916, to commemorate the losses suffered 

at Gallipoli.  His wish was for the service to be acceptable to all 

faiths and denominations or it would not be observed.  I think 

observing ANZAC Day provides an opportunity for all of us to 

reflect on life and its meaning and its tragedies.  

 

ANZAC Day, whilst in many ways a secular ceremony, has 

spiritual components that resonate for us as a Catholic school 

in the Edmund Rice tradition - be it in the sacrifice, in the 

lowering of the flag, the bugle call, the minute’s silence -

something's calling us and as people of faith, we would believe 

that's God calls to us in these sacred moments.  

 

Lest We Forget 
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As the first Manchester City school in Australia, Parade 

College was honoured to host Manchester City Football 

Club’s English Premier League Trophy in the second week of 

the school holidays.  Accompanied by Joleon Lescott, the star 

Centre-Back who played 26 games for England and 504 

Senior Games including 107 for Manchester City.  

 

Our Manchester City Football Students were honoured to 

meet Joleon, train in front of him and have photos taken with 

Joleon and the Trophy.  What an incredible day! 

I look forward to one our major 150th Celebration: the 

screening of 150 Past Present Parade at Village Cinemas, 

Westfield Plenty Valley on Friday 13 May.  The film chronicles 

the story of 150 years of Parade College history through 

snapshots of different epochs in the College's expansive 

history and featuring homages to nearly every aspect of the 

College's diverse array of extra-curricular offerings.  Booking 

details are on the opposite page. 

 

Mr Andy Kuppe 

Principal 

 



 



 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Student 
Wellbeing 
 

 

 

Welcome back to Term 2.  Term 1 was a long term, especially 

given it was our first full term back in two years.  We look 

forward to settling in again and assisting students and families 

as we continue onsite. 

 

Early Departure or Late Arrival 

Over the course of this term we will be moving to absences, 

late arrivals and early departures being recorded by families 

through PAM.  By the end of the term there will be no 

absence phone line and students signing in late or out early 

will need to have had this recorded on PAM in advance. This 

will ensure our records are accurate. 

 

We communicated last term about the process for all day 

absences.  If your son is leaving early or arriving late this will 

need to be recorded on PAM also. Early departures and late 

arrivals can be found in the same place all day absences are 

recorded (see below). 

 

Once you click on the above icon you will click early departure 

or late arrival (rather than all day absence) and this will 

automatically alert your sons teacher and Student services.   

 

There is no need to provide a handwritten note.  Your son will 

simply head to Student Services to officially sign out. 

 

Please ensure your son does not have 

access to your PAM account 

 

If you have forgotten your password,  

need an account reset, or your son has access 

to your account, please contact 

pamsupport@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Year 9 Man Cave 

Over the coming week our Year 9 students will participate in 

their second day of the Man Cave program.  ‘The Man 

Cave’ is a preventative mental health and emotional 

intelligence organisation for boys and young men.   

 

Year 9 students will only participate on either Thursday 5 

May or Monday 9 May.  This has been communicated to 

families via email.  

 

Through one of the full day workshops, which Year 9s at 

both Bundoora and Preston will attend at their home 

campus, students will participate in building respectful 

relationships across all domains of their life. 

 

This section explores how to support others, empathy, 

conflict resolution, expressing needs, power/privilege and 

integrity.  In this workshop, boys will: 

 

• Explore what defines a respectful relationship, 

especially with women 

• Consider the quality of their own relationships 

• Take responsibility for the impact of their words or 

actions on other 

• Learn to empathise with each other’s personal stories 

• Learn to manage and resolve conflict without violence 

• Improve the quality of their relationships with each 

other 

 

All details of the program have been communicated to 

students and families of Year 9.  We ask that in advance our 

families have conversations with young men about the 

issues they are facing and after the workshops debrief with 

them about what they learnt and their experience.  This 

ensures we are all working in partnership to support our 

young men. 

 

Ms Sarah Pyle 

Assistant Principal - Student Wellbeing  

mailto:pamsupport@parade.vic.edu.au


 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Teaching & 
Learning 
 

 

 

Nano Nagle VCE Tutoring Program 

It has been great to see the initial numbers attending the 

Nano Nagle Tutoring sessions, but there is still room for more 

students to attend.  

 

The program runs every Monday to Thursday in MQ28 (VCE 

Study Centre) from 3.30pm to 5.30pm.  Students can attend 

for part, or whole, of the session and can receive free 

assistance from recent high scoring Old Paradians (Class of 

21) or may just choose to simply complete their homework in 

a collaborative group of their friends.  

 

No bookings are necessary, students simply report to the 

VCE Study Centre at 3.30pm and sign in.  Students are able 

to leave at any time throughout the session. 

 

General Achievement Test (GAT) 

The VCAA has changed the structure of the GAT for 2022 

and it will now be completed by any student completing a 

VCE Unit 3 and Unit 4 study throughout the year, as well as 

all Senior VCAL students.  

 

The General Achievement Test  will be held on Wednesday 7 

September commencing at 9.30am.  More details will be 

available for the students closer to the date. 

 

There is no need to prepare for this assessment, however the 

College will familiarise the students with the style of questions 

and provide strategies to assist the boys in the lead up to this 

date.  

 

More information regarding the style and purpose of this 

assessment can be found at: https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/

assessment/vce-assessment/general-achievement-test/

Pages/index.aspx 

 

NAPLAN Online 2022 – Years 7 and Year 9 

The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy 

(NAPLAN) tests for Year 7 and Year 9 students will be held 

between Tuesday 10 May and Tuesday 17 May.  

 

 

NAPLAN Online will occur in your son’s regular timetabled 

classrooms on the following dates: 

 

Year 7 

Tuesday 10 May 

Periods 3 and 4 Reading 

 

Wednesday 11 May  

Periods 1 and 2 Writing 

 

Thursday 12 May 

Periods 1 and 2 Conventions of Language 

 

Monday 16 May 

Periods 1 and 2 Numeracy 

 

Year 9 

Tuesday 10 May 

Periods 3 and 4 Reading 

 

Thursday 12 May 

Periods 1 and 2 Writing 

 

Monday 16 May 

Periods 1 and 2 Conventions of Language 

 

Tuesday 17 May 

Periods 1 and 2 Numeracy 

 

Please avoid making appointments for your son on these 

days.   

 

Classes will run as normal when students are not involved in 

NAPLAN testing. 

 

For each test, Year 7 and 9 students are required to bring 

headphones and their fully charged school laptop.  

 

For more information about the tests, please visit the 

NAPLAN (https://www.nap.edu.au) or VCAA websites 

(https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au).  

 

Please contact Maurice Petruccelli (Dean of Learning Years 

7 to 9) or Ms Scarlett Faulkner (Curriculum Convenor – 

Preston Campus) if you have any questions. 

 

 

https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/assessment/vce-assessment/general-achievement-test/Pages/index.aspx
https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/assessment/vce-assessment/general-achievement-test/Pages/index.aspx
https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/assessment/vce-assessment/general-achievement-test/Pages/index.aspx
https://www.nap.edu.au
https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au


 

Preparing for Semester 1 Examinations 

Year 8 to Year 11 preparation and exams will commence at 

the end of this month.   

 

Students should be encouraged over the next few weeks to 

allocate time not only for homework but to revising for the 

semester examinations as well.  

 

Year 8 to Year 11 Examinations 

The following Year 8 and Year 9 subjects will have an 

examination in both semesters this year: 

 

Year 8 Exams 

Religious Education 

English  

Humanities 

Mathematics 

Science 

Languages 

 

Year 9 Exams 

Religious Education 

English  

Humanities  

Mathematics   

Science  

 

Year 8 exams will be held during periods 3 and 4 from 

Monday 30 May to Friday 3 June  

 

Year 9 exams will be held during periods 1 and 2, and periods 

5 and 6 on Tuesday 31 May, Thursday 2 June and Friday 3 

June. 

 

Wednesday 1 June is a normal ExCEL day for Year 9 

students, at the usual ExCEL locations, and full attendance is 

expected. 

 

Year 10 Exams 

Monday 6 June to Tuesday 14 June 

Year 10 students will have exams in all subjects 

 

Year 11 Exams 

Friday 3 June to Tuesday 14 June 

Year 11 students will have exams in all subjects 

 

In the event that a student fails to attend a Year 8 to Year 11 

examination, if possible, it will be rescheduled only for 

approved school events (eg; ACC Sport) or upon 

presentation of a medical certificate.  

 

All students are required to be wear their correct full school 

uniform in all exams. Sport uniform may not be worn except 

by those involved in ACC sport on the day of the exam. 

 

Year 10 and Year 11 students are required to attend school 

for the times of their exams plus 30 minutes prior.  There will 

be no expectation to attend Tutor Group on these days.  

 

Study halls will be available for study to any students 

remaining at school during normal school hours. 

 

Normal classes run for Year 8 ands Year 9 students when 

not in exams. 

 

Monday 13 June is the day of the Queen’s Birthday public 

holiday. 

 

Mr Geoff Caulfield 

Assistant Principal - Teaching and Learning 



 



 

English Premier League 
Trophy at Parade 
 

 

 

 

During the second week of the school holidays, Parade 

College was honoured to host Manchester City Football 

Club’s English Premier League Trophy.   

 

The Trophy was accompanied by Joleon Lescott, the star 

Centre-Back who played 26 games for England, and has 504 

Senior Games, including 107 for Manchester City.  

 

As the first Manchester City Football School in Australia, 

Parade’s current Year 7 Manchester City Football School 

students were thrilled to meet Joleon and train before him.  

 

We were also delighted that Parade’s 2023 Year 7 

Manchester City Football Club students could join us. 

 

Ms Jenine Fogarty 

Development Manager 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On 1 April, B16 Tutor Group had our Annual Charity 

Lapathon to raise money for Nzara Hospital and flood 

victims of New South Wales and Queensland.  This was a 

great way for us boys to make a difference to people in 

great need.  

 

We asked family and friends to sponsor us for this lapathon 

by donating money for each lap we ran/walked around 

Waterford Soccer Pitch. 

Pictured above L-R: Mr Simpson, Cooper Spence,  

Ryder Driscoll and Antonio El-Zein 

 

As a Tutor Group we raised a total of $2170.  We decided 

that $2000 would go to the Nzara Hospital and $170 went to 

the SES in Lismore for the flood victims. 

 

Special mention to Cooper Spence (Year 7), Ryder Driscoll 

(Year 8), Antonio El-Zein (Year 8) and Xander Cambrell 

(Year 8), who raised over $250 each.  Jacob Genis (Year 9) 

ran the most laps (15).  I ran twelve laps in twenty minutes 

raising a total of $468. I’m very proud of my efforts and 

raising money for this wonderful cause.  We should be very 

proud of all the money we raised together.  Thanks to Mr. 

Simpson who organised the event and ran with us. 

 

Ryder Driscoll  

Year 8, B16  



 

From the  
Business Manager 
 

 

 

 

Finance Committee Members  

The College Finance Committee is looking for potential 

members.  

 

If you are interested in joining or would like to know more 

please contact the Business Manager, Mr Paul Harris, on 

9468-3309 or via paul.harris@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Monthly Statements  

The College issues statements via email at the end of every 

month.  Printed copies are only posted in the first week of 

each term.  

 

If you are not receiving your statements please contact Emily 

Hosking on 9468-3327 immediately.  

 

Financial Hardship 

If you have any questions about your fee statements or are 

experiencing financial difficulty with meeting your fee 

obligations please contact Ms Emily Hosking on 9468-3327 or 

via fees@parade.vic.edu.au.  

 

Alternatively if you would like to make a confidential 

appointment with the Business Manager to discuss your 

situation, please contact the College.  

 

Email Addresses  

Please advise us if you change your email address.  The 

College regularly uses email to communicate with parents/

guardians about important matters including fee statements 

and newsletters.  

 

The provision of regular fee statements is designed to assist 

families to keep track of their payment plans and act as a 

reminder for any payments in arrears.   

 

Please ensure you advise us of any changes to your email 

address.  

 

Mr Paul Harris 

Business Manager 

From the First Aid Office 
 

 

 

 

 

Parent Portal – Medical Information 

It is important that the College has the latest medical 

information for your son.  Please take the time to review 

your son’s medical information and update when required.  

All students will have an alert via PAM to validate medical 

information for 2022 with any current updates, enquiries to 

pamsupport@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Epipens and Excursions 

In order for a student to attend an excursion or event off the 

premises they must carry their individual College Epipen 

and their spare Epipen from home with them in order to 

attend that event.  This is to ensure that sufficient 

medications are available should the student require them.  

 

Anaphylaxis - Expired Epipens for March and April 

There are a number of anaphylactic students that have 

Epipens that expired at the end of March and April.  

 

Parents of students that are at risk of anaphylaxis should be 

aware that, in response to Ministerial Order 706, it is a 

requirement of legislation that students who attend the 

College must have supplied the College with a valid Epipen 

and a current Anaphylaxis Action Plan for their personal 

use.  

 

This is now a matter of urgency.   

 

It would be greatly appreciated if parents/carers updated 

their son’s expired Epipen and Anaphylaxis Action Plan as 

quickly as possible.   

 

Epipens and Action Plans need to be dropped at College 

Reception at both campuses. 

 

If parents have specific enquiries about Epipens please 

contact Ms Ireland in First Aid at our Bundoora Campus. 

 

Ms Cathie Ireland 

First Aid Officer 

mailto:paul.harris@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:fees@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:pamsupport@parade.vic.edu.au


 

Parents of Parade (POP) 
 

 

 

 

 

Pavers, Leave Your Mark 

It is that time of year again, where we can leave a lasting 

impression on our College school grounds, and one that will 

last a lifetime.   

 

By having your name imprinted on a paver, you are not only 

showing your support, you are also helping the College 

raise funds so that we can better our school environment 

and make that positive impact on our students. 

 

The order form can be found at the end of this Newsletter.  

POP Meeting - Wednesday 4 May 

Feel free to join our POP meeting this evening (Wednesday 

4 May ) at 7.30pm via Zoom to hear about the latest 

activities by Parents of Parade, and have an opportunity to 

contribute your input to future school events.  We encourage 

new and existing parents to participate.   

 

Should you wish to join tonight’s meeting please message 

me at pop@parade.vic.edu.au to be sent the meeting link.  

 

Please also note the dates of the next two meetings on your 

calendar—Wednesday 1 June and Wednesday 3 August. 

 

Flavio Cosmelli 

President - Parents of Parade 

pop@parade.vIc.edu.au 

mailto:pop@parade.vic.edu.au


 



 

From the Enrolment Officer 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 2024 Enrolments Close Friday 19 August 

2022 

Year 7 applications for 2024 and beyond are now being 

accepted and interviews will commence next term.  

Applications for other Year levels are welcome.  To obtain an 

enrolment application please download a copy on the 

following link www.parade.vic.edu.au/enrolment-application 

 

School Tours 

With the easing of COVID restrictions, prospective families 

are invited to experience Parade College, meet the Principal, 

and enjoy a guided tour of our engaging learning 

environment.  Term 2 tour dates at our Bundoora Campus are 

as follows: 

 

Thursday 12 May 

Thursday 19 May 

Thursday 26 May  

Thursday 9 June 

Thursday 16 June 

Thursday 23 June 

 

Tours will commence at 9.15am and conclude at 11.00am.  

To book a tour please click on the following link  

www.parade.vic.edu.au/enrolments/tours-and-open-days 

 

Academy Uniforms 

All students must be in full winter uniform for Term 2 and 3.  

The Uniform Shop at both our Preston and Bundoora 

Campuses are now open.  Orders can be placed online and 

then collected on Campus. 

 

Preston 

Tuesday 10.30am to 11.00am 

 

Bundoora 

Tuesday 12.30pm to 2.00pm 

Friday 8.00am to 9.00am 

 

The Thomastown store is also open Monday to Friday from 

9.00am to 5.00pm, and on Saturdays from 9.00am to 

12.00pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To order online 

 

1. Go to www.academyuniforms.com.au 

2. Select ‘order online’ 

3. Choose “Parade College’ 

 

Mrs Kylie Hannam  

Enrolment Officer 

 

ACADEMY UNIFORMS 

238 Wolseley Place 

Thomastown 

9460 8011 

9.00am to 5.00pm Monday to Friday 

9.00am to 12.00pm Saturday 

http://www.parade.vic.edu.au/enrolment-application
http://www.parade.vic.edu.au/enrolments/tours-and-open-days
http://www.academyuniforms.com.au


 

From the Director of  
Ministry  

 

 

 

 

The Cage 

In the last week of Term 1 The Cage event took place for the 

first time in three years.  The site, which was set up In 

Alphington Court on Wednesday 6 and Thursday 7 April, 

consisting of barb wire topped fencing, corralling participants 

into a corner of the area. 

 

Those involved slept on the ground and went without a 

shower to give some sense of the deprivation experienced by 

true refugees.  There were a few activities and several classes 

visited those confined to the cage over the Wednesday 

afternoon and Thursday morning.  

 

Thanks are extended to Mr Shaun Spiteri who spent 

considerable time and effort organising and facilitating the 

event.  Thanks are also due to Ms Morello who supervised the 

students.  

 

A few thoughts from one of the participants, David Donato, are 

shared on this page: 

 

Ms Anne McLachlan 

Director of Ministry 

The Cage 
 

 

 

 

 

After hearing first-hand recounts of refugees, it really was a 

different experience, and it is really something that to this 

day sticks with me.  More on this we were so lucky to hear 

from Hakeem al-Araibi, a famous refugee who plays football. 

 

Hakeem was arrested in Thailand on his honeymoon and he 

talked about how for months he was stuck in a small room 

with about twenty to thirty other criminals.  It was with the 

help of Craig Foster, whom we were also lucky enough to 

speak to, that he was finally able to get out and return to 

Australia.  

 

Just hearing all these stories made me realise how lucky we 

are to be living in Australia.   You know, we were in a cage 

for 24 hours and it wasn’t the best - the experience was quite 

uncomfortable - but compared to what others, including 

Hakeem, went through we could not complain.  

 

For those who are considering doing The Cage next year. I 

highly recommend it.   

 

David Donato,  

Year 10 B08 

 

Hakeem al-Araibi speaks with students in ‘The Cage’ 



 

Reading at Parade 
 

 

 

 

 

It is crucial that students develop a home reading routine. 

The following article, which offers suggestions to parents 

who want to encourage reading at home, is adapted from 

the Ontario Ministry of Education’s Me Read? No Way! 

resource. 

 

Parental involvement 101 

Please consider the following valuable tips for families who 

want to encourage their boys to read: 

 

Take it easy 

Becoming a reader has little to do with reading difficult 

books and everything to do with the amount of reading a 

boy does.  So let your boy choose books, even if they are 

below his reading level.  

 

If your son chooses books that are very easy, he may be 

feeling unsure of his abilities, and is looking for some 

reassurance.  This, too, is perfectly normal.  What you don’t 

want to happen is for him to give up on reading altogether 

for any amount of time. 

 

Let him choose 

As much as possible, let your son choose the books he 

wants to read for pleasure, and fight the impression that 

reading is a chore that is imposed on him.  

 

He might choose the same types of books over and over 

again. He might choose books that are gross, or humour 

that is edgy. This, too, is perfectly normal.  

 

Try to remember that he is exposed to these types of things 

in the media all the time, and that he can deal with such 

things better in the context of a book. 

 

Read with him 

Reading is hard for many boys, but stories are still 

appealing.  Share the reading, so he only has to do half the 

work.  If the reading is too hard but the story is too good, 

just read it to him.  Listening to things being read 

encourages boys to read well. 

 

Model good reading 

Even when you are not reading with your son, make sure he 

sees you read.   

 

Men, especially, have been trained to read in isolation. 

Break the cycle!  Read in front of boys, yours or anyone 

else’s. 

 

Show respect for mental activities 

Reading is just part of a rich life of the mind.  Show the 

same respect for that world as you do for the physical world.  

 

Involve yourself and your son in library and school activities, 

chess and other challenging mental games, crossword 

puzzles and the like.  

 

The mind needs to be exercised, just like muscles. 

 

Mr James Fogarty 

Learning Area Leader – English  



 



 



 

Learning Centres Update 
 

 

 

 

 

NLC Study Centre 

For Term 2, the Nash Learning Centre launches the NLC 

Study Centre, upstairs daily at lunch time.  

 

In the Study Centre students can work quietly on any work 

they may have to do, such as homework, revision, or 

reading. 

 

Also running in the NLC in Term 2 

Dungeons and Dragons Workshop  

Students workshop ideas for their D&D game, such as 

building characters, maps, or campaigns, as well as running 

exhibition sessions.  Every Monday lunch time in the NLC 

FIRE Carrier Room. 

 

Taskmaster 

Every Thursdays in the Bunjil Room at lunch time, the Task 

Master will challenge your problem-solving skills with 

stupefying tasks!  Fun and challenge awaits. 

 

STEM Video Games Competition 

Fridays in the NLC FIRE Carrier Room at lunch time, 

students develop video games to submit to the ACER STEM 

Video Games Competition.  All welcome, especially those 

interested in coding with Scratch or GODOT. 

 

Updates 

Learning Centres Homepages 

The Homepages have been updated for both campuses, 

with easier access to books, audiobooks, databases, 

competitions, reading suggestions, and much more!  Follow 

the link on SIMON under “Learning Centres” to check it out. 

 

PC Club 

Congratulations to the B19 student who won the Gaming PC 

raffle, taking home a fantastic computer!  The raffle raised 

$750 for the Camboni Sisters of South Sudan – thank you to 

everyone who generously bought tickets.  Students – keep 

an eye on the Daily Messages for an upcoming Mario Kart 

Charity Tournament! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Comics and Manga Update 

Almost 2000 new comics and manga titles have been added 

to the Learning Centre collection!  Search from the Learning 

Centre Homepage or with the SORA app to find your 

favourite titles from Minecraft, Disney, Cuphead, Star Wars, 

Marvel, Graphic Novels, Manga and much, much more.  All 

free to read, and all accessible 24/7. 

 

Don't forget ComicsPlus, which adds hundreds more  titles: 

 

ComicsPlus Year 7-10 - sign in with Google using your 

school email and password 

 

ComicsPlus Year 11-12 - reset your password the first time 

using your school email 

 

PRC and Word Millionaire 

A reminder to students to register their reading as soon as 

possible to claim House Points and custom badges! 

 

Mr Dante Gabriele 

Learning Centre Leader 

https://lib.parade.vic.edu.au/oliver/home/news
https://lib.parade.vic.edu.au/oliver/home/news
https://lib.parade.vic.edu.au/oliver/home/news
https://soraapp.com/library/paradeau/subject-12/page-1
https://paradecollegevicteen.librarypass.com/
https://paradecollegevic.librarypass.com/


 

From the Dean of High 
Performance Sport 

 

 

 

 

Senior Football: AFL  

The Senior Football (AFL) squad has been in training on 

Friday mornings and has rounded out preparations with two 

practice matches versus Assumption College and 

Camberwell Grammar. The season commences on 4May 

with the Madden-Bedford Shield match on the Waterford 

Oval. 

 

Senior Football: Soccer 

The Senior Soccer squad has also completed a strong 

preseason, with Wednesday morning training sessions and 

a strong result in their practice match. They also play St. 

Bernard’s in Round 1. 

 

Upcoming Sport Events and Trials 

 

Badminton 

Senior Badminton Trials  

commence Lunchtime Monday 2 May in Moore Hall 

Intermediate Badminton Trials  

commence Lunchtime Friday 6 May in Moore Hall 

 

Basketball 

Year 7 trials for Football and Soccer players commence 

Monday 2 May in Moore Hall 3.15pm to 4.30pm.  Other 

Year 7s to trial during Thursday Sport classes.  Year 8 trials 

commence Monday 23 May in Moore Hall 3.15pm to 

4.30pm 

 

Hockey  

Year 7 trials commence Monday 9 May at Bunjil / Tennis 

Courts from 3.15pm to 4.30pm.  Year 8 trials commence 

Monday May 9 at Bunjil / Tennis Courts, 3.15pm – 4.30pm 

  

Table Tennis 

Year 7 trials commence Tuesday 3 May at Moore Hall from 

3.30pm to 5.30pm.  Year 8 trials commence Monday 23 

May at Moore Hall at lunchtime. 

 

Golf 

The Open ACC Golf Tournament takes place on 16 

November at the Northern Golf Club.  Students must 

register your interest to compete with Mr Turner or Mr 

Baxter. 

 

State and National Achievements 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Above L-R: William Tracy & Daniel Gauci 

 

Late last term William Tracy (Year 7, L21) and Daniel Gauci 

(Year 7, L18) placed at the NSW Sports Climbing 

Championships, with Daniel finishing second and William 

third. 

 

Mr John Baxter 

Dean of High Performance Sport 



 

Careers @ Parade 
 

 

 

 

 

Morrisby Test for Year 9 Students 

On 11 May all Year 9 students will be undertaking the 

Morrisby Test in their Excel classes.  This will occur during 

periods 1 to 3.  Excel classes will then run as normal for the 

remainder of the day. 

 

The Morrisby Test uses a combination of psychometric 

assessments and questionnaires to give students an idea of 

where their strengths and preferences lie.   

 

After analysing students results, the test offers impartial 

recommendations for careers and subjects that match 

students’ abilities and interests.  

 

It is a great opportunity for students at Parade College to 

undertake this test in Year 9 and Liz Bult and Justine Barnes 

will be available to meet with students to help them 

understand their results and assist them with subject 

selections for Year 10. 

 

Please feel free to contact Liz or Justine with any questions 

you may have about the Morrisby Test. 

 

Year 12 Careers Meetings 

The Careers team have been busy meeting with Year 12 

students throughout Term 1.  

 

We encourage all Year 12 students to make an appointment 

time as soon as possible to discuss their future pathways for 

2023. 

 

University Open Days 

University Open Days are beginning to be advertised and 

these will be publicised on the school portal for students. 

Open Days are a great way to for students to experience the 

University or TAFE in person and meet with current students 

and staff to discuss courses and view the facilities. 

 

Careers staff are available to assist students with university 

application forms, Early Entry programs and with any  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

questions that students have relating to further study or 

employment in 2023. 

 

Year 10 Work Experience 

All Year 10 students will be participating in Work Experience 

from 14 to 18 November.  

 

It is important that students are in the process of considering 

areas of employment that they are interested in and then 

contacting employers/businesses to secure their placement.  

 

Work Experience provides students with an opportunity to 

relate school studies with a workplace and it prepares 

students for the demands and expectations of the working 

world.  

 

The official forms for work experience are in the Careers 

Office, next to MQ28 (Year 12 study hall), and Year 10 

students can collect these at any time.  

 

If you have any questions regarding Work Experience, please 

feel free to contact the Careers team. 

 

Mrs Elizabeth Bult 

Careers Leader 



 



 



 

Calendar 

The following important dates in the College calendar 

can also be found on our website under the ‘News’ tab 

4 May * Ministry Retreat #8 

 * Senior Sport Round 1 

 * Veterans Lunch 

 * Bedford Madden Shield 

 * 1972 Reunion  

 * Parents of Parade Meeting, online 

7.30pm 

5 May * Edmund Rice Day 

 * Ministry Retreat #8 

 * Junior Badminton Tournament, 

MSAC 

6 May * College Assembly 

8 May * Mothers Day 

9 May * Year 9 Man Cave 

10 May * NAPLAN Testing Commences 

 * Homework Club 

11 May * Ministry Retreat #9 

 * Year 9 Morrisby Career Analysis 

 * OPA Ladies Luncheon, RACV Club 

 * Open Badminton Tournament, 

MSAC 

 * Shared Table Dinner 

 * Homework Club 

12 May * Ministry Retreat #9 

 * Family Tour Bundoora 

14 May * Saturday Detention 

16 May * Open Golf Tournament, Northern 

Golf Club 

 * OPA Committee Meeting 

17 May * Homework Club 

 * Intermediate Badminton Tournament 

18 May * Student Free Day 

 * Staff  Professional Development Day 

 * ACC Culinary Competition, Preston 

Campus 

 

19 May * Year 11 Choicez Seminar 

20 May * 20 Year Reunion Classes 2000, 2001 & 

2002 

23 May * Exam Revision Commences 

 * Battle of the Bands, 7pm Rivergum 

Theatre 

 * ACC Concert Rehearsal Day 

24 May * Homework Club 

25 May * Senior Sport Round 4 Indigenous 

Round 

 * Shared Table Dinner 

 * Homework Club 

26 May * National Sorry Day 

 * Family Tour Bundoora 

27 May-3 June * National Reconciliation Week 

27 May * Strategic Planning Committee Meeting 

28 May * Saturday Detention 

30 May * VCE Recital Evening 

 * ACC Concert Rehearsal Day 

 * Finance Committee Meeting 

31 May * Homework Club 

1 June * Ministry Retreat #10 

2 June * Ministry Retreat #10 

3 June * OPA Business Breakfast 

6 June * Advisory Council Meeting 

8 June * OPA Luncheon 

 * Homework Club 

 * Parents of Parade Meeting 

9 June * ERPP Program 2023 - Information 

Evening 

 * Family Tour Bundoora 

13 June * Queens Birthday Public Holiday 

Wednesday 18 May is 
a Student Free Day 



 


